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GIVers

FREE

SAWMILL ROAD PROPERTY AUCTIONED

see pages 10 & 11

On March 27th, a 2 apartment Sawmill Road property was auctioned for taxes.
The property brought $43,000 which was almost what the town had in it, falling
short by only $71. Most of the $43,000 was owed for taxes and the rest was
administrative costs that had been incurred during the tax deeding process which
the town is allowed to be reimbursed for.

In order to bid on the property, a prospective buyer must have a $5000 down pay-
ment. This qualifies the prospective buyer as a serious buyer and gives him/her
the right to walk through the property before the sale to decide whether to buy or
not. Once the bidding is over, anyone who does not get the property receives
his/her check back.  If the winning bidder cannot raise the remainder of the
money in 45 days, then the deal falls through and can go to the next highest bid-
der. Banks do not traditionally lend money on tax deeded property so a buyer has
to come to the sale prepared to buy with cash.

Once the bidding started on Saturday, the bids went quickly to $40,000 but
slowed, and it looked like it wouldn’t go any higher but it finally rose to $43,000.
In this case, there were only two bidders, the winner being Richard Clark from
Peterborough. Mr. Clark has already requested a closing as soon as possible.

THANK YOU

We would like to thank everyone
for their kindness, donations, time,
work and prayers in our time of cri-
sis.  We appreciate everything
everyone has done to help us.

Thank you,
The Joslin Family

NEW WELFARE
DIRECTOR

Beginning April 1, Pat LaPree will
be The Welfare Director for the
Town. She will have walk in hours
on Tuesdays from 3-5PM and
Thursdays from 10-12 at the town
offices. Appointments may be made
by calling the town office at 547-
3442. For after hours, emergency
assistance, please call the Greenfield
Police Department at 547-2525.

NOTICE
License dogs by April 30th

If your dog is over 
3 months old.
Male: $9.00

Female: $9.00
Neutered Male: $6.50
Spayed Female: $6.50

Sr. Owner Licenses: $2.00
$25.00 Forfeit if not licensed

by June 1st. 
RSA 466:13

IMPORTANT! BE SURE TO
BRING RABIES 
CERTIFICATES.

Licenses available from the 
Town Clerk

RECYCLING CENTER
HOUR CHANGE

The Recycling Center’s hours will
change as of April 1, 2010. The
new operational hours will be:

Tuesday: 8:00 am to 12:00 pm
Thursday: 3:00 pm to 7:00 pm
Saturday: 8:00 am to 4:00 pm

PUBLIC NOTICE
Effective March 15, 2010, all Class
V roads in the Town of Greenfield
shall be closed to vehicles weighing
in excess of 6-ton. Anyone needing a
special exception to the posted
weight limit should contact the
Public Works Director at 547-3504.
The posting will remain in effect
until April 30, 2010 or until condi-
tions warrant.

Per order of the Selectmen



TOWN OFFICES
BOARD OF SELECTMEN
Executive Select Board meetings are the
Thursdays at 6:00 pm unless otherwise
posted. Select Board: Jarvis Adams,
Chair, Aaron Kullgren and Karen Day
Town Offices open to the public - Mon.-
Thurs 9am - 5pm. Closed to the public on
Friday. Please call for an appointment
during closed hours.
Debra Davidson, A.A.  
Catherine Shaw, Accounting 
Tel: 547-3442         Fax: 547-3004 
Email: greenfieldnhbos@myfairpoint.net

BUDGET COMMITTEE
Call 547-3442

BUILDING INSPECTOR
Insp’s by Appt/as needed 
Inspector - Peter Hopkins    547-3449  
Cell: 582-9521
Email: pwhopkins4@netzero.com
CONSERVATION COMMISSION
AND OPEN SPACE COMMITTEE
Meets 4th Wed. of the Month at 7:30 pm
Chair: Carol Irvin      Tel: 547-2037
Email: CIrvin@mathematica-mpr.com

ENERGY COMMITTEE
Third Thursday of the month - 7pm
Chair - Aaron Harris   Tel: 547-3212
Email: aph603@gmail.com

FIRE DEPARTMENT
Business Mtg. 1st Tues of month at 7pm 
Training 2nd & 3rd Tues of month at 7pm
Equipment check 4th Tues of month at 7pm
Chief: Loren White  H: 547-6874  
W: 673-2601 Cell: 562-5007 
Office: 547-3501   Fax: 547-6396 
Emergency Dispatch: 352-1100 or 911 
Email: chiefwhite13@myfairpoint.net
FOR BURN PERMITS CALL:
Cliff Russell, Warden - 547-2722
Deputies:
Vinnie Anfuso, 547-2500, Cell 547-5226
Lennie Weeks, 547-2206, Cell 325-2838

HIGHWAY DEPT.
DPW Director: Kevin McDonald  
Tel: 547-3504
Email: greenfield.nh.dpw@myfairpoint.net

LIBRARY
Monday  12pm - 8:00 pm, 
Wednesday 10:30 am to 8 pm, 
Friday 10:30 to 5 pm
Librarian - Gail Smith  Tel: 547-2790
Monthly meetings at the library
Library Trustees 1st Wed at 7:00 pm
Friends of the Library 3rd Wed 7pm
Email: stephensonlib@myfairpoint.net

PLANNING BOARD
Meetings 2nd & 4th Mon. each month 7pm
At the Town Offices. Normally the 2nd
Mon. meeting is for hearings and the 4th
Mon. meeting is for other business.
Chair: Gil Morris  Tel: 547-3737
Email: morrismailact@myfairpoint.net

POLICE DEPARTMENT
Brian Giammarino, Chief
Office: 547-2535  Dispatch: 547-2525
Email: greenfieldnhpolice@myfairpoint.net

RECYCLING CENTER
Hours: Tuesday 8:00 to 12:00 pm
Thursday 3:00 to 7:00  pm >as of April 1st
Saturday  8:00 to 4:00 pm
Permits for residents at the Town Office.    
Supervisor: Matt Blanchard   Tel: 547-8617

TOWN CLERK (Registrations)
Mon. 6:00 to 7:30 pm
Thurs. 9am to noon and 6pm to 7:30pm
1st & 3rd Sat. from 9:00 to noon
Town Clerk - Dee Sleeper
Tel: 547-2782     Fax: 547-2782
greenfieldnhtc@myfairpoint.net

TAX COLLECTOR
Mon. 1:00pm to 7:30pm
Thursday 6:00pm to 7:30pm
3rd Saturday 9:00am to Noon
Tax Collector - Kathleen Valliere
Tel: 547-2782     Fax: 547-2782
Email: greenfieldnhtaxes@myfairpoint.net

TOWN WEBSITE WEBMASTER:
Catherine Shaw     Tel: 547-3442
Email: greenfieldnhacct@myfairpoint.net

WELFARE DEPT.
Welfare Director: Pat LaPree
Walk-in Hours: Tues- 3-5pm, Thurs- 10-12pm
Appt. may also be made by calling 547-3442
Emergency assistance: Greenfield Police at
547-2525

ZONING BOARD OF ADJUSTMENT
Chair: John Gryval     Please call the Town
Office for information  Tel: 547-3442

T O W N  D I R E C T O R Y
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The Greenfield Spirit is published bimonthly
by the Greenfield NH Selectmen's Office at

PO Box 256, Greenfield, NH 03047.
Tel: 603-547-3442  Fax: 603-547-3004

Graphic Designer:  Karen Day 
Tel: 547-2985  Fax: 547-3540 

Editors: Aaron Kullgren, Jarvis Adams,
Karen Day, Roger Lessard, Catherine Shaw,

and Debra Davidson 

To submit articles to the Spirit:
E-mail text to: greenfieldnhbos@myfair-
point.net, or drop off typed articles to the
Town Offices. Also, please send in photos,
articles, announcements, news of the town,
poems, drawings, historical info, letters to the
editor, etc., with the name of the writer and/or
photographer. Thanks!

Sponsor the Spirit
If you'd like to sponsor an issue of the
Greenfield Spirit, please call Deb at 547-3442.
The cost is low, and it's a great way to get the
word out about your business or group, as well
as an easy way to support your community.
Interest has been so great that we now have a
sign-up form to keep everyone’s turn organ-
ized. Please call the Town Office for rates and
to get on the list.

Ad rates and sizes are available from the
Town Office.
DEADLINES

May 1st for the Jun/Jul Issue.
July 1st for the Aug/Sep Issue.
September 1st for the Oct/Nov Issue
November 1st for the Dec/Jan Issue.
January 1st for Feb/Mar Issue.
March 1st for the Apr/May Issue.

SPIRIT DEADLINE
May 1, 2010

for the June/July Issue
Will cover events between 
June 1st to July 31st 2010
If you wish to get your news into

the Spirit, make sure you send or deliv-
er your information to the Town Office
by May 1st. This is a firm deadline.

If you choose to send your informa-
tion via e-mail, please send it to: 

greenfieldnhbos@myfairpoint.net

If your article is a long one and you
don't have e-mail, please supply a typed
copy. If you have any questions, please
call Deb Davidson at 547-3442 or Karen
Day at 547-2985.

The Greenfield Spirit
EMERGENCY NUMBERS

DIAL 911
POLICE/FIRE/AMBULANCE
DIAL 911 or 352-1100
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GREENFIELD
HISTORICAL SOCIETY

NEWS
Frost heaves and mud. What a combi-
nation. Almost every year, the roads
will become a challenge to drive on.
The paved roads heave or have small
sinkholes as the frost comes out of
them. Different materials under the
highways react in various ways to the
freeze and thaw cycle.
Most of our roads around here are over
poor quality sub-surface materials.
Clays and hardpan hold water and turn
to a pudding consistency when the
frost comes out. In warm weather they
harden when dry and ooze when
soaked by too much water.
When the first settlers came to town
they tried to use the high ground to
travel on, avoiding the boggy lower
lands, even though on foot or horse-
back.
Mostly the roads were enlarged trails,
just large enough for a horse or an ox
with a cart. Blazes on trees marked the
way to settlers homes.
One of the first major roads included
part of County Road. This road came
from the area of what is now Keene
and was made to encourage settlement
in this area in the early 1800’s. Another
major road, now Forest Road ran from
Nashua to Charlestown.
As the population increased, better
highways were built. These allowed
wagons and eventually stagecoaches
over them for high speed travel. For
this, the flatter lower grounds were
used to make it easier hauling large
freight.
These roads were widened, smoothed
some, and logs were put down across
marshy areas to roll over. In the
streams and brooks, logs were put
across to form crude bridges.
After the town was incorporated, dis-
tricts were formed to take care of the
roads. A person from each district was
appointed as Surveyor of Highways
and Collector of Taxes. Men over the
age of 21 were charged a poll tax
(spelled pole in town history). They
could work off their taxes by helping
maintain the roads. Not much cash was
available at the time, so labor for taxes
was very common.

In 1899 a snow roller, at the cost of
$75, was purchased. Pulled by two to
three teams of horses it packed down a
twelve foot wide roadway. Dr. Richard
Miner told me that when he was a
young man, the snow roller was sold.
He could have bought it from the town
for one dollar. No one bought it and Dr.
Miner said it rotted behind the Meeting
House as it sat outside by the horse
barn there.
The Historical Society's general meet-
ing will be at the Historical Society
Museum at 7:00 pm. A brief business
meeting will be held. Following the
meeting there will be a program. The
date and program details are still being
worked out.
The May  general meeting is for the
election of officers and accepting the
budget that was proposed in April.
Edie Clark will be our guest speaker. It
is great to have a local speaker provid-
ed by the NH Humanities Council. It
will be at 7:00 pm at the Meeting
House. There will be a short business
starting at 6:45 pm. Everyone is wel-
comed.
Lenny Cornwell, president
Phone  547-2759

RECYCLING CENTER
NEWS

Two of the components of the recy-
cling circle are "reuse" and "reduce".
The practice of these two things will
create less product to recycle .The mar-
ket prices for recyclable materials are
still not up to their 2008 levels, but
according to the NRRA bi-weekly
market news on 3/8/10, mixed paper,
comingled plastics (#1-7), steel and
aluminum prices per gross ton are
slowly and steadily going up. This is
good news, and hopefully we will see
some revenue from recycling again
one day soon. In the mean time, by

reusing and reducing our use of plastic
containers, bags and glass jars, it will
reduce the quantity of that which we
have to market.
With this in mind, here are some help-
ful reusing and reducing hints, with
thanks from pennypinchinggrand
ma.com, and some town folks:

• Reuse cereal boxes or tissue boxes by
attaching them to the inside of a cup-
board door with tacks and store plastic
grocery and produce bags in them.
• Reuse paper towel rolls to store
extension cords.
• Reuse cardboard egg boxes by com-
bining melted wax and sawdust, fill the
egg cartons with this mix and make a
wick from string then tear off a few of
these to start the woodstove or fire-
place, rather than newspaper.
Egg boxes also make great planters in
which to start seedling. The sections
can go in the ground with the seedling;
they are biodegradable.
• Reuse pint and quart plastic contain-
ers at least several times to store or
freeze leftovers. Every time you reuse
rather than buy plastic containers, the
need to make new product is impacted.
Turn plastic bags inside out, wash, dry
and reuse them too. It will save on your
grocery bill to not have to buy those
expensive storage products regularly.
Most grocery store plastic bag recy-
cling bins will take clean produce bags
and deli bags as well as any other thin
bags. Grocery store receptacles are the
best way to recycle plastic bags,
because Shaw's, DeMoulas and
Hannaford's all have their own pro-
cessing facilities to shred and bale the
plastic bags for marketing by the ton.
Grocery store plastic bags are used pri-
marily to make composite lumber used
for outdoor construction, such as the
TRAX brand. Even though the town of
Greenfield does gather a lot of bags at
the recycling center, it's not nearly
enough to market, so taking them when
you go to the grocery store is much
more effective and they DO get recy-
cled. Ask the store manager if you're
not sure if the market you use recycles
their bags. Using cloth bags is great

continued on page 5

BLUEBERRY JAMBOREE
MEETING

There will be a Blueberry Jamboree
meeting on Tuesday, April 13th at
the Town Office. Anyone interested
in getting involved in this great event
is welcome.
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THANK YOU TO: Everyone who volunteered and partic-
ipated in the NH BIG READS EVENTS featuring To Kill A
Mockingbird.
David Bridgewater for building and donating two book
cases for the children's area.
Everyone who attended Town Meeting and supported us.
We strive to give you the services you want within our
budget.
TRUSTEES:
Eric Leonardi, Chair
Jami Bascom 
Neal Brown
ALTERNATES:  Mary Ann Grant and Bob Marshall
RON LUCAS PROGRAM
Local resident, Ron Lucas spent three years in Afghanistan
from 1965 to 1968. On May 3, 2010 he will present a talk
and slide program on his time spent as a Peace Corp volun-
teer. He will tell us what it was like to live there and show
slides of daily life. Please join us and perhaps learn a dif-
ferent view of the Afghans, their culture, their way of life
and the positive affect it had on Ron. 
FREE EVENT: MAY 3, 2010,  7PM   IN THE WENSBERG
MEETING ROOM AT THE STEPHENSON MEMORIAL
LIBRARY
As most of you know, we are now circulating books and
audiovisuals by computer system. Since October many of
you have received barcoded cards. We now need to turn our
system over to barcoded cards only so that everyone can
access our downloadable audio service without having con-
flicting patron numbers. As of June 1st all patron numbers
under the old system will be invalid. We are not deleting

you; we just need you to come into the library to get your
barcoded card!
During the month of May we will be distributing short col-
lection development surveys to better address our patrons'
needs. Please pick one up at the library or the town hall or
the post office. We want your input.  Thank you in advance.
VOLUNTEERS NEEDED TO ORGANIZE A FILM
GROUP FOR ADULTS
Are you a film buff? Do you enjoy seeing films on the large
screen? Please consider organizing a film group here at the
library. We have a projector, a DVD player, a sound system
and a large white wall! See Gail for more information.

STEPHENSON MEMORIAL LIBRARY

It's not too early to think summer camp! The library has a
reference copy of the New Hampshire Camp Directors'
Association's 2010 Directory of Summer Camps. 
BABY LAP TIMES are held most Mondays at 10:30 a.m.
Spend some uninterrupted time with your child singing
songs and learning rhymes and fingerplays. This program is
designed for infants through the crawling stage. 
PRESCHOOL STORY TIMES are held most
Wednesdays at 10:30 a.m. Listen to three stories and do a
related craft or activity. Spend some time visiting with other
parents while your child plays with other children their age.
VACATION Story Time will be Wednesday, April 21st at
10:30 a.m. Mrs. T. will share three stories and then we will
do a craft or activity or both! This story time is for all ages.
LEGO CLUB will meet on Wednesday, April 21st at 2:00
p.m. during school vacation week. Builders of all ages are

invited to the hour long session. Parents are encouraged to
stay and build too. Chaperones are needed for this meeting
as well as for future monthly meetings. Please see Chris T.
to volunteer. Our regular Lego club will return on Friday,
May 21st at 3:30 p.m.
FAMILY MOVIE NIGHT will be held on Friday, April
23rd and May 28th at 6:30 p.m. Come as a family to watch
a "G' or "PG" rated film and have a snack. All children 9
and younger will need an adult present for the duration of
the film. The movie being shown will be posted closer to
the date of the event. Check at the library.
April is POETRY MONTH. Come in and spend some
time with Shel Silverstein or A.A. Milne or Jack Prelutsky.
The prize for the monthly contest for returning books on
time will be a gift certificate to the Toadstool Bookshop to
purchase your own book of poetry, (or any book you want
to read!)

NOTES FROM THE CHILDREN'S LIBRARIAN

LIBRARY INFORMATION AND GROUP MEETINGS

continued on page 5

NEW BOOKS
Thanks to a number of generous patrons, we can contin-
ue to better serve our community by offering this nice
collection of "gently used" books as well as a few brand
new titles:
THE POLITICIAN                     Andrew Young
IN THE KITCHEN                     Monica Ali
THE LOST QUILT Jennifer Chiaverini
WORMWOOD                           Susan Whittig Albert
THE THINGS THAT KEEP US HERE       
Carla I. Buckley
CRAWLSPACE                           Sarah Graves
PLUM SPOOKY Janet Evanovich
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BOOK DONATIONS: Gently used books, DVDs, etc. are
welcomed at the library. Please do not include any text
books, VHS or magazines. Any materials we cannot use in
the library will be gratefully added to the book sale collec-
tion. Thank you to all who have donated in the past. 
DISPLAY CASES: If you have a collection to share,
please let us know!
ART IN THE LIBRARY: Your art work is welcomed as
a display in the library. Please come in and talk to Gail or
Chris if you have something to display.
MEETING ROOM: Please call to reserve a date for your
meeting or gathering.
ONGOING BOOK SALE: Looking for used books at
great prices? Our ongoing book sale will be held each week
at the library on Wednesday from 6PM to 8PM. Volunteers
are needed to cover the times the book sale is open…..even
once a month would be very helpful.  Please call the library
if you can help at 547-2790. The sale is managed by the
Friends of the Library.
LIBRARY SERVICES: Inter-library Loans   - we will
gladly borrow books and materials we may not have. Please
check with us if you are looking for something .
ADULT READING GROUP -  meets the last Wednesday
of each month at 7pm. There will not be any meetings in
November and December. Meetings will resume in January.

News Papers - Ledger/Transcript.
Magazines   -    Videos & DVDs   -   Books on Tape   -
Large Print books   -  
Internet Access  - 3 computers available for public use -
Wireless Internet Access 24/7
Town Reports from 1891 to present
Downloadable Audio Books Program, Tumblebooks
Subscription online and EbscoHost reference databases are
now links from the library's webpage. 
We have received many positive comments on our choices
of books and materials for both children and adults. These
comments are truly appreciated. If you have any questions
or comments please don't hesitate to call or visit the library.
Your input is always welcome. Our Mission is to provide
the residents of Greenfield with free access to a diversity of
ideas and information through books and other resources, 
services and programs. We encourage reading for educa-
tion, research and recreation.  
WISH LIST:  large bulletin boards, a white board and
stand, children and family DVDs.
The Library provides many services, materials and pro-
grams. How much would you need to pay out-of-pocket if
you purchased books, movies and other library services in
stores? Use this calculator to find out! You will be surprised
and hopefully more aware of what a value we provide.
http://www.nhlibrarians.org/calculator.html
Gail & Chris

STEPHENSON MEMORIAL LIBRARY

too, and keeping a couple in the car
will have them at the ready when you
go to other stores.
Finally, there is a very helpful pam-
phlet available on the town of
Greenfield website(www.greenfield-
nh.gov, click on town government,
recycling center) and at the recycling
center that describes what and how to
recycle and dispose of things. Ask the
staff for any guidance you may need.
Spring officially started on March 20,
and daylight savings time sprung
ahead on March 14. New hours on
Thursdays start on April 1. We've made
it through another winter!

Respectfully submitted,
Pat LaPree for the Recycling Center 

YOU ARE WHAT YOU EAT!  
Glossary of Commonly Used Meat
and Poultry Additives and Terms

Brought to you by the U.S.
Department of Agriculture, Food

Safety and Inspection Service 

ANTIOXIDANT - substances added to
foods to prevent the oxygen present in
the air from causing undesirable
changes in flavor or color. BHA, BHT,
and tocopherols are examples of
antioxidants. 
BHT (butylated hydroxytoluene),
BHA (butylated hydroxyanisole),
TOCOPHEROLS (VITAMIN E) -
antioxidants that help maintain the
appeal and wholesome qualities of
food by retarding rancidity in fats,
sausages, and dried meats, as well as
helping to protect some of the natural
nutrients in foods, such as vitamin A. 

BINDER - a substance that may be
added to foods to thicken or improve
texture. 
BROMELIN - an enzyme that can dis-
solve or degrade the proteins collagen
and elastin to soften meat and poultry
tissue. It is derived from pineapple
fruit and leaves, and is used as a meat
tenderizer. 
CARRAGEENAN - seaweed is the
source of this additive. It may be used
in products as binder. 
CITRIC ACID - widely distributed in
nature in both plants and animals. It
can be used as an additive to protect
the fresh color of meat cuts during
storage. Citric acid also helps protect
flavor and increases the effectiveness
of antioxidants. 
CORN SYRUP - sugar that is derived

Recycling continued from page 3

continued on page 9
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GREENFIELD RECREATION
FOR MORE INFORMATION, 

CALL 547-3442 
EMAIL: greenfieldnhbos@myfairpoint.net

Come join friends & family of all ages for a game of :

Wackey Vulture Tag Kickball

Games will be at Oak Park on 
Wednesdays starting at 4:00 pm. 

The first game will start on April 7, 2010. 

What will you need:  
· To laugh, be silly and have fun!!
· A "Vulture Egg"

Rules:
Each team has 9 players.  The players will decide who is
the first pitcher.  Whoever pitches will have to help the
other 8 vultures on the field capture the barn animals on

the other team.

If barn animals hit the ball, they run to first base, making
animal noises of their choice while trying to avoid being
bombed by the Vulture Egg (A very big ball).  If you get
hit, sorry you have to go back to the bench.  If a barn ani-

mal gets tagged 3 times, they go onto the outfield and
become a vulture.  While one of the vultures gets to

become a barn animal.

For more information contact Administrative Assistant,
Deb Davidson at 547-3442.  There is no cost for this,

except to come, get some exercise and have fun.

GREENFIELD
WALKING INTO WELLNESS

CIVIL WAR BATTLEFIELDS PROGRAM

April 25th  through June 19th 
10,000 steps per day Challenge.

What is Walking into Wellness?
An eight-week walking program to increase your activity
and improve your cardiovascular fitness. It's an easy way
to get physically active and win great prizes.

How Does It Work?
Each participant will receive a pedometer that can be

clipped to a belt.
Participants will record their steps onto their destination

log and turn in their total steps once a week to Deb
Davidson at the Town Office.

The first ten* that reach Elk Creek, OK win prizes.
*Number dependent on challenge participants.

Who can Participate?
All Greenfield residents can participate in the program.

How do I Register and What does it Cost?
Residents can register by sending an email to Deb

Davidson at greenfieldnhbos@myfairpoint.net or call 547-
3442 no later than April 23rd to become a "Greenfield
Walker".

Cost: $8.00 per person. Pedometers are essential to this
program and cost $13.00 each. If you plan to participate in
this program, register right away. Pedometers will be
ordered for all participants who don’t have one.

Program Incentives:
Pedometer (all participants)
First (five*) participants - a “Greenfield Walkers” T-shirt

and 2 tickets to the Wilton movie theater.
Next (five*) participants - 2 tickets to the Wilton movie

theater.
The highest number of steps at the end of the program -

also receives a $25 gift card and all the Bragging Rights. 

SPONSORS NEEDED
We are still looking for Sponsors & Coaches for the 2010
Cal-Ripkin Baseball teams.  If you are interested in spon-
soring a team, please fill out the sponsorship form on the
next page and return it to the Town Offices c/o Deb
Davidson as soon as possible.  
If you are interested in Coaching, please contact Deb at
547-3442 as soon as possible.  
The season is upon us, so please help to support and
encourage our youth so they can enjoy this wonderful
sport.  

If we do not get the sponsorship and/or coaches needed,
we may have to send the children interested in this pro-
gram to another community.  Let's keep them local.
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2010 SPONSORSHIP FORM

Yes, I wish to support Greenfield Cal Ripken Baseball for the 2010 season.  Greenfield Cal Ripken Baseball is a non-
profit organization, fully supported and operated by our community.  Enclosed is my Sponsor/donation check payable
to Greenfield Cal Ripken Baseball:

____$250.00 Sponsor Fee (for T-Ball, Rookies, Minors, Majors we will try to place your child on the team you
sponsor) includes:

 A Greenfield Cal Ripken Little League “Appreciation” letter (delivered by “opening day” for
display at your business)

 Usage of “2010 Greenfield Cal Ripken Little League Sponsor” in your advertising
 Your business’ name displayed on a set of team uniforms
 Sponsorship acknowledged on the Town of Greenfield Website
 A “Team” photo
 Potential tax deduction of sponsor fee
 A goodwill opportunity for your business to provide financial assistance to our community

___$100.00 Donation, includes:
 A Greenfield Cal Ripken Little League “Appreciation” Letter (delivered by “opening day” for

display at your business)
 Sponsorship acknowledged on the Town of Greenfield Website
 Potential tax deduction of sponsor fee
 A goodwill opportunity for your business to provide financial assistance to our community

____ I am interested in additional sponsor/promotional opportunities.

____ I am interested in coaching one of the teams.

____ Please check here to receive team schedule/information

Your name:_________________________________________________________

Your Business Name:_________________________________________________

Business Address: ___________________________________________________

Telephone/Email:____________________________________________________

Sponsor Name (as you would like your business name to appear on the uniforms):

__________________________________________________________________

League preference (for sponsors with a child participating, we will try our best to accommodate your preference the
best we can.

Child’s Name (s): ________________________________________________________

T-Ball: ___  Rookies: ____ Minors:_____ Majors: ________

(Please make checks payable to “Greenfield Cal Ripken Baseball” and mail completed form and check to Greenfield
Cal Ripken Baseball – PO BOX 256 – Greenfield, NH 03047.)

Thank you for your support,
Debra Davidson
Volunteer for Greenfield Cal Ripken Baseball
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Just for fun
EASY WORDSEARCH

VOLUNTEER
OPPORTUNITIES

Blueberry Jamboree Committee: This
committee is involved in planning and
running the annual Blueberry Jamboree
at Oak Park. For more info, call Dorene
Adams at 547-2706 or Katherine Heck at
547-2450.

Budget Advisory Committee: This
committee assists the Selectboard with
ideas on how to save money on the annu-
al budget. Often research is needed to do
so. For more info, call the Town Office at
547-3442.

Conservation Commission: This com-
mittee is involved with the protection of
Greenfield’s natural resources. If you
have an interest in conservation and pro-
tecting the natural environment, you may
call, Carol Irvin at 547-2037.

Energy Committee: This committee is
involved in researching ways to save the
town money through energy saving
improvements or suggestions. To find
out more, call Aaron Harris at 547-3212.

Fire Department: Greenfield has an all
volunteer fire and rescue department. We
are very fortunate to have this depart-
ment in town because if we didn’t, these
services would have to come from anoth-
er town resulting in a longer time before
they were actually on the scene. For
more info, call Loren White at 547-6874.

Library Trustee: The trustees are in
charge of the administration of the
library. 

Trustee of Trust Funds/Cemetery
Trustee: The trustees are in charge of
investing the trust funds to guarantee the
best return for the town and overseeing
the care of the cemeteries. There is one
opening. To find out more. you may call
Gil Bliss at 547-3606.

Oak Park Committee: This committee
plans events that produce income to sup-
port the development of the park. For
more info, call John Hopkins at 562-
6690.

ADORE
ANTENNA
ASEA
ATONED
AWL
BENT
BLUE
BONAPARTE
BRAND
CALENDAR
COLOR
CREAM
CREPT
DENSE
DENT
DOT
DUO
EARLS
EDITORIAL
ESTEEM
ETCH
EWES
FEATHER
FINE
FISH
FULL
GALLANT
GALLOP

GREENFIELD
GROUP
HEAL
HEART
HEFT
HULA
IDAHO
INSIDE
INSIST
INSTEAD
INTEREST
JACKAL
JAMBOREE
JEALOUS
JEWELRY
KILLDEER
KIN
KNOCKER
KOOKY
LAND
LATE
LATIN
LEASED
MEAT
MEMO
MET
MODEM
NASTY

NATIVE
NEAT
NIGHT
OAK
OAT
OCTET
OUR
PALED
PEAR
PETS
PLANET
QUIET
QUIT
QUIVER
QUOTE
RANT
REALTOR
RELEASE
RODEO
SHEEREST
SLEEP
STARE
STEEPER
TAKE
TALC
TEASE
TESTAMENT
UMBRELLA

UNCERTAIN
UNDER
USE
UTTERED
VANE
VECTOR
VEHICLE
VENT
WAIST
WEST
WETS
WINTER
XENON
XRAY
XYLOPHONE
YACHT
YARD
YEAR
YELLOW
YOYO
ZEALOT
ZEBRA
ZERO
ZIPPER Answer on page 12
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dons, ligaments, or bones of livestock.
It may be used in canned hams or jel-
lied meat products. 
HUMECTANT - substance added to
foods to help retain moisture and soft
texture. An example is glycerine,
which may be used in dried meat
snacks. 
HYDROLYZED (SOURCE) PRO-
TEIN - flavor enhancers that can be
used in meat and poultry products.
They are made from protein obtained
from a plant source such as soy or
wheat, or from an animal source, such
as milk. The source used must be iden-
tified on the label. Such as Hydrolyzed
Soy Protein or Hydrolyzed Milk
Protein. 
MODIFIED FOOD STARCH - starch
that has been chemically altered to
improve its thickening properties.
Before the starch is modified, it is sep-
arated from the protein through isola-
tion techniques; therefore, the source
of the starch used is not required on the
label. 
MONOSODIUM GLUTAMATE
(MSG) - MSG is a flavor enhancer. It
comes from a common amino acid,
glutamic acid, and must be declared as
monosodium glutamate on meat and
poultry labels. 
PAPAIN - an enzyme that can dissolve
or degrade the proteins collagen and
elastin to soften meat and poultry tis-
sue. It is derived from the tropical
papaya tree and is used as a meat ten-
derizer. 
PHOSPHATES - the two beneficial
effects of phosphates in meat and poul-
try products are moisture retention and
flavor protection. An example is the
use of phosphates in the curing of ham
where approved additives are sodium
or potassium salts of tripolyphosphate,
hexametaphosphate, acid pyrophos-
phate, or orthophosphates, declared as
"phosphates" on labels. 
PROPYL GALLATE - used as an
antioxidant to prevent rancidity in
products such as rendered fats or pork
sausage. It can be used in combination
with antioxidants such as BHA and

BHT.
RANCID/RANCIDITY -
oxidation/breakdown of fat that occurs
naturally causing undesirable smell
and taste. BHA/BHT and tocopherols
are used to keep fats from becoming
rancid. 
SODIUM CASEINATE - used as a
binder in products such as frankfurters
and stews. 
SODIUM ERYTHORBATE - is the
sodium salt of erythorbic acid, a high-
ly refined food-grade chemical closely
related to vitamin C, synthesized from
sugar, and used as a color fixative in
preparing cured meats. 
SODIUM NITRITE - used alone or in
conjunction with sodium nitrate as a
color fixative in cured meat and poul-
try products (bologna, hot dogs,
bacon). Helps prevent growth of
Clostridium botulinum, which can
cause botulism in humans. 
SUGAR (SUCROSE) - used as sweet-
ener in an endless list of food products. 
TEXTURIZERS/STABILIZERS/THI
CKENERS - used in foods to help
maintain uniform texture or consisten-
cy. These are substances that are com-
monly called binders. Examples are
gelatin and carrageenan.

NEWS FROM THE

U.S. CONSUMER
PRODUCT SAFETY

COMMISSION
WASHINGTON, DC 20207

Infant Deaths Prompt CPSC
Warning About Sling Carriers for

Babies
The U.S. Consumer Product Safety
Commission (CPSC) is advising par-
ents and caregivers to be cautious
when using infant slings for babies
younger than four months of age. In
researching incident reports from the
past 20 years, CPSC identified and is
investigating at least 14 deaths associ-
ated with sling-style infant carriers,
including three in 2009. Twelve of the
deaths involved babies younger than
four months of age.

Slings can pose two different types of
suffocation hazards to babies. In the
first few months of life, babies cannot
control their heads because of weak
neck muscles. The sling's fabric can
press against an infant's nose and
mouth, blocking the baby's breathing
and rapidly suffocating a baby within a
minute or two. Additionally, where a
sling keeps the infant in a curled posi-
tion bending the chin toward the chest,
the airways can be restricted, limiting
the oxygen supply. The baby will not
be able to cry for help and can slowly
suffocate.

Many of the babies who died in slings
were either a low birth weight twin,
were born prematurely, or had breath-
ing issues such as a cold. Therefore,
CPSC urges parents of preemies,
twins, babies in fragile health and
those with low weight to use extra care
and consult their pediatricians about
using slings.

Two months ago, the Commission
added slings to the list of durable
infant products that require a mandato-
ry standard. Additionally, CPSC staff
is actively investigating these products
to determine what additional action
may be appropriate. Until a mandatory
standard is developed, CPSC is work-
ing with ASTM International to quick-
ly complete an effective voluntary
standard for infant sling carriers.

CPSC recommends that parents and
caregivers make sure the infant's face
is not covered and is visible at all times
to the sling's wearer. If nursing the
baby in a sling, change the baby's posi-
tion after feeding so the baby's head is
facing up and is clear of the sling and
the mother's body. Parents and care-
givers should be vigilant about fre-
quently checking their baby in a sling.

CPSC is interested in receiving inci-
dent or injury reports that are directly
related to infant slings. You can do this
by visiting www.cpsc.gov/cgibin/inci-
dent.aspx or call CPSC's Hotline at
(800) 638-2772.

Food Additives continued from page 5
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GIVERS’ CORNER

THE GIVers' MISSION: To build - through fund raising and volunteering - a partnership with the community of
Greenfield and to assist the community in meeting its needs.

WANT SOME SUMMER FUN?!

THE GIVers GREENFIELD COMMUNITY ORGANIC GARDEN GROUP invites you to come on down behind the
Town Hall parking lot this summer, relax, get some sun, and grow your own veggies. 
With a food supply that is trending only more and more "local", now's the time to get reacquainted with where your
food comes from.  What better way to start than to join us and grow some yourself ?
Two years ago we decided to take the plunge ourselves, and at the end of the 2009 season we  had a dozen 3' x 8' and
4' x 8' framed, raised beds, three 10' x 20' in ground beds and more than a dozen members.  Below are shots of us
building the first beds in 2008 (left) and tending the beds after planting. 

Even though we started a month late in the growing season in 2008 and had a dismal early growing season in 2009, we
still hit the jackpot, producing a bumper crops of corn, tomatoes, lettuce, mizuna, green beans, cucumbers, basil, cauli-
flower, summer squash, and chicory. 

Many others in town have signed on - so,  now, how about you?  Maybe you lack a suitable space at home?  Maybe
you have too much shade to be able to grow as much as you would like?  Maybe you need advice and hands-on guid-
ance from more experienced gardeners?  Or, maybe you're just looking for a chance to grow delicious food while get-
ting some exercise and spending time socializing with friends?

If any of these "maybe's" ring your bell, come join us.  We are ready to get you going with a great plot for a very nom-
inal outlay.  We think that we've got a great deal!

------------------------------------------------------

To join up, just fill in the tear-out agreement form on the opposite page and send it to our point person, Diane Boilard,
at the given address.  Or, for more information,  you may call Diane at 547-6662.

===============================

NEED HELP DEFRAYING THE COST OF GETTING STARTED?   Recently, we obtained a grant to help us subsidize
the cost of joining and the cost of building a garden frame for those who are not able to afford the expense.  If you would
like to look into this possibility, please call Deb Davidson, Town Administrator, at 547-3442 for more info. 



The Greenfield Spirit, Apr/May 2010 Page 11

Greenfield Community Organic Garden
Agreement, Guidelines and Rules

1. I agree to pay a yearly membership of $5 as my support of the community garden.

2. To receive the exclusive right to use a wooden sided 4' X 8' raised bed, I agree to pay a one-time fee of $50 to cover
the cost of materials.  This entitles me to the use of the bed for as many years as I desire to garden in it.  This right to
use is non transferable.

3. The exclusive right to use a 10' X 20' unimproved garden plot is available at no cost to members in good standing.

4. I understand that this is an ORGANIC garden and agree to NOT use chemical fertilizers, insecticides, weed herbi-
cide or genetically engineered seeds/plants within the community garden area. The term chemical refers to anything
that is not organic.  Examples of chemicals are Miracle Grow and Roundup.  If you are unsure of a product, please
ask.  Most organic products are marked "ORGANIC".

5. I agree that the garden produce is primarily for home consumption.

6. I agree to keep weeds in my garden site and pathways adjoining my site to a minimum.

7. I agree to NOT leave tools, equipment or personal item in the garden.

8. I agree to NOT establish any plants that are invasive such as mints, raspberries and bamboo.  If in doubt, please ask.

9. I agree to participate in the fall cleanup of the garden. 

10. I agree to NOT plant tall crops where they will shade neighboring garden sites.

11. I understand that NO fencing will be allowed other than to support plants in my garden site. 

12. I agree that any guest(s) or child(ren) I bring to the garden will NOT intrude, impact or interfere with the enjoy-
ment of other gardeners.  Children will be under control at all times.

13. I agree to NOT bring pets of any kind into the garden. 

14. I agree to inform the garden committee if at anytime I am unable to maintain my garden plot or decide to discon-
tinue to work my garden plot.

15. I understand that breaking the rules, terms or conditions of the community garden agreement can be cause for
exclusion from the garden and the loss of my garden plot.

16. I understand that neither the garden committee nor the town of Greenfield are responsible for my actions.

I THEREFORE AGREE TO HOLD HARMLESS THE GARDEN COMMITTEE AND THE TOWN OF GREEN-
FIELD FOR ANY LIABILITY, DAMAGE, LOSS OR CLAIM THAT MAY OCCUR IN CONNECTION WITH THE
USE OF THE GARDEN BY ME OR ANY OF MY GUESTS.

Signature______________________________________________________________Date_________________

Address_______________________________________________________________Phone #______________

E-mail address__________________________________________________________

Garden committee member_______________________________________________ Phone# ______________

Send to: Diane Boilard, 23 Ice House Lane, Greenfield, NH 03047  (Tel: 547-6662)
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JUST FOR FUN ANSWERS

Greenfield Community Food Pantry
and Clothes Closet

Name __________________________________________________

Address ________________________________________________

City ___________________________ State ________ Zip _______

The cost for a one year subscription to the Spirit is $6.00 for non-res-
idents and $4.50 for residents. Please send this form and a check
made payable to the Town of Greenfield to: 

The Spirit
Town of Greenfield
PO Box 256
Greenfield, NH 03047

SPIRIT SUBSCRIPTION
Many people, who have moved away from Greenfield, have expressed
an interest in receiving the Spirit to keep up with what is going on in town
and to learn about their friends.  Of course, printing and mailing the Spirit
is an expense for the town, so we have decided to make it possible for
non-residents to buy a subscription to the Spirit.

Located at  12 Depot Drive
Food and Clothing available to anyone in need.

Contact Gail Curtis, Coordinator, at 547-2155.

To Donate Food:
Leave non-perishable foods in the drop-off boxes available

at the Greenfield Post Office, Delay’s, at the Church 
and at Ministry Offices.

Sponsored by 
The Greenfield Congregational Covenant Church

Ministry Office: 12 Depot Drive, PO Box 341
Office hours: M, T, W, F  9am to noon

Tel: (603) 547-3626   Email: gccc@greenfieldchurch.org
website: greenfieldchurch.org

Sunday Worship Services 10am
ALL ARE WELCOME!

Food Pantry Open Saturdays, 10am - Noon
Clothes Closet Open Saturdays 10am - 1pm

SPIRIT DEADLINES
JANUARY 1ST FOR FEB/MAR ISSUE.

MARCH 1ST FOR THE APR/MAY ISSUE.

MAY 1ST FOR THE JUN/JUL ISSUE. 

JULY 1ST FOR THE AUG/SEP ISSUE.

SEPTEMBER 1ST FOR THE OCT/NOV ISSUE.

NOVEMBER 1ST FOR THE DEC/JAN ISSUE. 

EASY WORDSEARCH ANSWER

SAVE YOURSELF
A TRIP!

In many instances, what you are looking for is on the
Town Website at: www.greenfield-nh.gov/
See: community events, meeting times and dates,
zoning regulations, meeting minutes, public notices,
important links to various state offices, and even the
Spirit!

www.greenfield-nh.gov/

GES LITERACY DAY
Friday, April 16th at 9:30am

The PTO and the Stephenson Memorial Library are 
inviting members of the Greenfield Community to come

and read the story of their choice to GES students.
After our guest readers, a free book swap 

will be open to all students.

If you are interested and available to volunteer as a guest
reader, please contact Katherine Heck at 547-2450.
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GGRREEEENNFFIIEELLDD
RROOAADDSSIIDDEE  RROOUUNNDD-UUPP

in  honor  of  Earth  Day  
SATURDAY,  APRIL  24th

LET’S  SPEND  A  FEW  HOURS  TO  BEAUTIFY  OUR  TOWN
THEN  WE’LL  GET  TOGETHER  FOR  FOOD,  FUN,  &  PRIZES

FFOORR  AALLLL  YYOOUU  RROOAADD  RRAANNGGEERRSS  TTHHAATT  HHEELLPP  OOUUTT,,
WWEE’’VVEE  GGOOTT  TTHHEE  FFRREEEE  HHAAMM  &&  BBEEAANN  SSUUPPPPEERR

FFOORR  YYAA  AASS  UUSSUUAALL  AATT  55::3300PPMM  AANNDD  WWEE’’LLLL
HHAAVVEE  TTHHEE  FFRREEEE  DDRRAAWWIINNGG  FFOORR  PPRRIIZZEESS  BBUUTT

YYOOUU  HHAAVVEE  TTOO  BBEE  TTHHEERREE  TTOO  WWIINN!!
LLooookk  ffoorr  mmoorree  ddeettaaiillss  iinn  tthhee  mmaaiill  jjuusstt  bbeeffoorree  

RRoouunndd-UUpp  DDaayy!!

GENERAL INFO
Bags will be mailed just before

Round-Up Day!
More bags are available at the
Recycling Center  from Apr. 19-24

THIS IS A
RAIN OR SHINE EVENT!

Organized  and  Sponsored  by  the  Greenfield  Conservation  Commission

IT’S EASY
HERE’S WHAT TO DO:

Start whenever you want on
Saturday morning.

Clean up trash wherever 
needed along your road.

Leave bags and oversize trash
on the side of the road for 

pick up by those who were so
kind to help last year, 

or YOU can bring them to the 
Recyling Center yourself. 

If you can’t bring your bags in,
please call 547-2023 and leave a

message.

Well,  here  we  are  again.  It’s  spring
and  the  roads  are  a  mess.  Goll  darn

it,  having  these  heavy  rains  wash  all
the  trash  into  the  woods  so  we’ve

got  our  work  cut  out  for  us  this  time.
I  know  I  can  count  on  ya  to  get  the

whole  family  involved  and  take  pride
in  keeping  our  town  roads  clean.
Golly  gee  whiskers,  what  a  great

community  we  have!
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Aaron Chacos Carpentry
Decks, Roofs, Framing

688 Forest Road
547-3020 or 801-7485

AccuType+, LLC
Professional Virtual Office Support 
Typing and Transcription 547-2618 

accutypeplus@earthlink.net

Alan Easton
MARS & CarsLookLikeNew.com

Mobile Appearance Reconditioning Service
We Come To You - 831-0246

Alyssum Proctor - Realtor
Broker/Associate

Proctor & Greene Real Estate
547-3020 or 801-7485

Amanda Mattil
House Cleaning Service

547-6301

Anne DeDecker – Pampered Chef
Independent Sales Consultant

Parties, Products, Registries, Fundraisers
annelauren22@hotmail.com, 547-3724 

A-Quality Services-Stonemasons
Fireplaces, Stonewalls, Waterfalls, 

Ponds & Cultured Stone
620-5660

Belmore Farm
Route 136 Near Oak Park
Fresh Produce in Season

Ben Hale - Coin Appraiser
large or small collections. U.S. and  foreign
547-3403 or bennybunny43@yahoo.com

Blue House Gallery  
Fine Crafts and Gifts
91 Francestown Road

547-2122 www.thebluehousegallery.com

Brad Thomson Flooring
Wood Floors Installed

Sanded & Finished - 547-2117

Brenda Wesoly
Tax Preparation Service - 547-2670

Brian Wakeman
Wakehandyman Services

Home& Yard maintenance
289-6617 - wakehandyman1@myfairpoint.net

Bruce Dennis 
Fine Interior Painter and Scribe

Artistic attention to detail. Surface specialist, 
tonal & glaze effects. 547-2564 

Bruce Gagnon and Sons
Carpentry, Painting, Roofing, Remodeling,

Plowing, Sanding 
547-6666

Chris Borden
Sewing and Stitchery

Repairs and Creations - 547-2025

E.T. Carpentry LLC 
"Quality Work at Fair Prices"

Remoldeling and New Construction
Snow Plowing and Fully Insured - 365-5063

D&D Plastering
Ceilings, Additions, Houses

Quality work since 1979
Many local references - Call Bill  547-2163

David Bridgewater
Antique Restorer - Furniture Repairs

547 7556

David Lloyd
Website design and hosting, 
tutoring and troubleshooting. 

547-8618  www.davidlloyd.ws 

David G. Knowlton
Quality Carpentry and Renovations

30 years experience
547-2121

Delay's Market
Groceries, gasoline, subs - 547-3414

Designs Online
Graphics and Updates 

http://designs.net 547-3030

Don Haney, Realtor, EA Bishop Co.
924 3331 ext 10

547 3713 home/620 2972 cell 
donaldgrnfld@aol.com

Doherty's Detailing
Complete Auto Detailing

In & Out
Bill Doherty 801-0564

Earthtone Materials
A Merzi Trucking Company

Delivering Screened Loam, Gravel, Stone & Sand
365-0679 or 547-2302

Eric the Butcher
Quality cutting deer, sheep, moose, etc.

On or Off Site - Rabbits available
Leonardi’s - Forest Road - 547-3369

Four Season Massage
Student Massage Therapist

Aravella Morales
547-3124 or 831-0806

Fran McMahon
Excavating - Building Wrecking

Land Clearing + Chipping
547-6425 or 620-1302

Fred Simmons
Music for weddings, fairs, events

547-3730

Forget Me Not
Antiques and Collectibles

22 Slip Road, Saturday/Sunday12PM - 5 PM
By appt.-Seasonal opening end of Apr. 547-3403

Jan Moller, Sales Assoc.
Farms & Barns Real Estate
603 547 5521 direct number

jan@farmsandbarns.com

Josh and Barry Fulton
Fulton Repair 

ServiceTruck/Trailer Equipment
Repairs & Welding 547-3538

Jeremy Gagnon
Gagnon Landscape Services

Mowing, Fall Cleanups  
547-8655

Gail Curtis
“Making Dreams Reality”

Broker/Associate ERA Masiello
547-0649  www.gailcurtis.com

Greenfield Auto Service 
General Car Repair, Front end Alignment,

Foreign or Domestic
Tom Wozniak - 547-6308

Greenfield CC Church Clothes Closet
Open Sat.10-1pm Donated clothing at low

prices.  website: greenfieldchurch.org. 12 Depot
Drive. Call Sandy Buchanon at 547-6827

Greenfields Landscape & Irrigation, LLC
Specializing in all landscape services. 

Mowing, Hydro-seeding, irrigation, etc. 
547-6414

Group Strength Training Class
Tue & Thur @ 4:15pm, Greenfield Elementary

School, 1 x per week $52, 2 x per week $93
Call Heather Boucher, 563-8201

Vincent Anfuso
Greenfield Forge

Knife Maker & Traditional Blacksmith  
547-2500

George Rainier
Greenfield Gardens

Seasonal Produce, Eggs and 
Starter Plants  547-2108

The Greenfield B & B Inn
Vic and Barbara Mangini
Forest Road - 547-6327

Hilda Bridgewater, Realtor
Helping Home Buyers & Sellers throughout

the Monadnock Region.  Cell 547- 7163
The Bean Group - www.HildaBridgewater.com 

Greenfield Tradespeople: To include your FREE Business listing, call 547-3442
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HorseTenders
Experienced Farm Hands, Farriers, 

Trainers, Tenders. Kokal Farm
www.HorseTenders.com - 547-5293

Jarvis Adams Plumbing & Heating LLC
Service Calls-New Homes-Renovations-Pumps
Water Systems/tests-Bio Clean for Septic Care

547-2706

JDH Restoration
Remodeling, Post & Beam

Home & Barn Repairs
562-6690

Jim Teates TV & Satellite 
PO Box  340 - Greenfield

603 547-6629  Phone & Fax -
jttv7147@yahoo.com

Joseph Ferry
General Contracting & Carpentry

547-3309

Justin Gray
Landscape Maintenance and Design

JGray152@Gmail.com
603-732-2809

Kemp’s Used Auto Parts & Trucking
Russell Station Road

547-2768

Lachance Appliance Service
Servicing ALL Major Household Appliances

547-2229

Laura Putnam
Your Neighborhood Realtor
ERA The Masiello Group

lputnam@masiello.com  547-3331

L.G. Cadorette and Family
Logging, Cordwood

"Logging the Old Fashioned Way"
547-3468

Linda K. Gray
Realtor/Appraiser
Brin Realty Group

547-2447 or lindagray09@gmail.com

LS & NM Repair Services
Auto repair, welding, small engines, tractors,

trailers, and snowplowing. 
547-3766

Lyris Lifesharing Community
at Ploughshare Farm

serving folks with special needs
Day Program & Residential 547-2547

Melvin Rossi
Trucking and General Contracting

547-3351

Monadnock Tent Rentals
John Hopkins

562-6690

New England Forest Products, Inc.
315 Sawmill Road, Greenfield

547-3207 or office@neforestproducts.com
Web: www.neforestproducts.com

Nightingale Fibers, LLC
Knitting and Spinning supplies, including 

hand-dyed yarns and roving.
547-6645 www.nightingalefibers.com

North Country Print Works
COMPLETE service for your website: 

Design, Improvement, Advertising.
Grow your own market and sales. 547-3234

Norah's Depot ChildCare Center
Before and After School Care. Nursery & 
Pre-school programs.  20 months-12 yrs.

Part time & full time. 547-8322

Pamela Graesser
"I Do Weddings"

Justice of the Peace - 547-6472

Patrick Foy/Loan Officer
Cousins Home Lending, Inc.

Prompt, courteous service tailored to your 
specific mortgage goals. 547-5576

PersonalizeIt!
Personalized items for your home or business,

including photo cakes, tshirts, mugs, etc.
547-3222 or rhonda@personalizeitforyou.com

Petr Lord, Justice of the Peace
Personal & Distinctive Weddings 

petrlord@ittledoofarm.com
547-2526 

Rejuvenate with Massage Therapy
Lydia Kennedy, LMT, RN

547-3486

Ron Lucas Carpentry
Home Building, Design, Remodeling

sfmaggie@worldpath.net
547-3395

Sanford Temperature Control, Inc.
Heating , Cooling & Indoor Air Quality Products

Sales, Service & Installation
547-2717 or 800-439-2716

SciArt Media Publishing and Web Design
James Maynard, owner - 603-397-0053

info@sciartmedia.com
www.sciartmedia.com

Shepard’s Automotive 
& Towing LLC

81 Russell Station Road - 547-3821

Joe Brady
Silver Birch 

Satellite Communications
547-2841

Spring Pond Farm Alpacas
Alpaca yarns, socks & other 

products for sale.
81 Muzzey Hill Road 547-2964

Stonegate Farm and Flowers
Perennials, Exotic Conifers, Garden Coaching.

Piglets, lambs, chicken for sale. 547-3395
sfmaggie@worldpath.net

Souhegan Valley Tractor Service
Field Mowing, Driveway Grading, 

Mini Excavation, Tree & Brush Removal
Call John at 801-5919 or 547-3142

Susan Wray, Realtor
Prudential Verani Realty

Friendly & Professional Service
547-8710  swray@pruverani.com

Ten Talents
Natural Colored Sheep: Livestock
Yarn, Roving, Lambskins, Meat

Conrad & Ellen Dumas 547-2621

VoiceYoga Classes
Tuesdays 5:30 - 7pm, 7-8:15pm

10 wk sessions, $120 
Call Nanette Perrotte, 547-3373

Warren A. Aldrich Installations, LLC
Drapes, etc. installed, Wallpaper & Painting. 

Other creative home projects.
562-7731 and 547-2085

Wonderworks Learning Center
Preschool & Pre-K Program

Childcare 6 wks-12 yrs
547-3311 ext. 324

Yankee Farmer, Route 31
The Seigars Family

Plants, Trees, Bushes, Fruits,
Flowers,Vegetables. 547-6421

Forest Road Welding, LLC> New!
www.forestroadwelding.com

Kevin McMurray
547-2718

Greenfield Tradespeople: To include your FREE Business listing, call 547-3442

Your ad listing could be here! 
Just send us your

information and we’ll print it for free.
Make sure you only give us 4 lines

(between 10-15 words). Thanks.



SPONSOR THE SPIRIT
If you'd like to sponsor an issue of the
Greenfield Spirit, please call Deb at 547-3442.
The cost is low, and it's a great way to get the
word out about your business or group, as well
as an easy way to support your community.
Interest has been so great that we now have a
sign-up form to keep everyone’s turn organized.
Please call the Town Office to get on the list.

Next issue deadline: May 1, 2010

Town of Greenfield
Box 256
Greenfield, NH 03047

BULK RATE
U.S. POSTAGE PAID
Greenfield NH 03047

Permit No. 3

PPoossttaall  PPaattrroonn

Don’t  Miss  This  Year’s

Variety Show!

Saturday,  April  10th,  2010
Greenfield  Meeting  House

7pm
Admission:  

$1 and a canned good for
the Greenfield Food Bank

Doors Open at 6:15
Snacks and drinks will be available for sale.

For more information, call Dorene at 547-2706

Sponsored by the Greenfield Elementary School P.T.O.
Dedicated to bringing educational programs to 
the Greenfield Elementary School children.


